MISSISSIPPI MUNICIPAL CLERKS AND COLLECTORS' ASSOCIATION BUSINESS MEETING APRIL 29, 2022

BE IT REMEMBERED that a business Meeting of the Mississippi Municipal Clerks and Collectors Association was begun and held at the spring conference Friday April 29, 2022, at 10:30 A. M.

The President, Russell Wall called the meeting to order, and Penny Spears opened with the invocation.

President Russel Wall recognized the new Clerks in the meeting.

President Russell Wall recognized the retired Clerks.

ORDER TO APPROVE THE MINUTES

There next came on for consideration the matter of approving the December 15th, 2022 Executive Meeting Minutes and December 17th, 2022 Business Meeting Minutes.

ORDERED this the 29th day of 2022, upon a motion by Northern District Trustee Arianne "AJ" Linville, seconded by Clerk Penny Spears, with all members present voting "AYE".

ORDER TO APPROVE THE FINANCIAL STATEMENT

There next came on for consideration the matter of approving the financial statement from Treasurer, Paula Tierce.

ORDERED this the 29th day of 2022, upon a motion by Clerk Linda White, seconded by the IIMC Regional Director, Angela Richburg, with all members present voting "AYE".

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Education Committee report was given by Suzette Davis. Suzette Davis stated that if anyone has any ideas for the Education Committee to please let her know.

Handbook Committee report was given by Katie Harbin. Dr. Jason has been helping the Handbook Committee with the Clerks Handbook. They are finalizing the Handbook, when it is available the Handbook will be in a digital copy.

Planning Committee report was given by Angela Richburg. Angela invited all the Clerks to the IIMC Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas. She reported that there will be lots of fun in Arkansas with a lot of events. Angela reported about the IIMC Regional Meeting in December at the Refuge in Flowood. She asked for help for the IIMC meeting. Any Ideas for education that you have to get with Suzette Davis.

Hospitality Committee Report given by Penny Spears. Penny asked for clerks to bring items from their town for the new clerks bags.

Promotion Committee Report given by Arianne "AJ" Linville. AJ thanked everyone for supporting the promotions.

Retirement Committee Report given by Leslie Thompson. Leslie Thompson asked for everyone to report when they know of a retiree.

Scholarship Committee Report given by Mary Roberts. She stated to make sure before you apply

for a membership to make sure that their dues are paid. The high school scholarship had a lot of

applications. Katie Harbin's son received this year's membership. The Larry Graves scholarship

applications will be due in August.

Silent Auction Committee Report given by Crystal. Crystal asked to donate items for the Silent

Auction. Please bring your donated items to the Silent Auction room on Monday from 8am –

11am.

Website Committee Report was given by Lisa. Lisa reported that the committee were trying to

change the website. She explained the new changes to the website.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned upon a motion by Clerk Penny

Spears, seconded by Clerk Jo Ann Robbins, with all Members present voting "AYE".

RUSSELL WALL PRESIDENT

LESLIE A. THOMPSON, SECRETARY